FINANCE COMMITTEE 

TUESDAY, FEBRUARY 21ST, 2023 – 9:00 A.M.

SORTA/METRO AT HUNTINGTON CENTER

6th FLOOR SORTA BOARD ROOM

525 VINE STREET


CINCINNATI, OHIO 45202
COMMITTEE MEMEBERS APPOINTED:  Rod Hinton (Chair), Heidi Black, Allen Freeman, and Sonja Taylor
COMMITTEE/BOARD MEMBERS PRESENT: Rod Hinton, Heidi Black, Chelsea Clark, Kreg Keesee and Sonja Taylor
COMMITTEE MEMBERS ABSEN: Allen Freeman
STAFF MEMBERS PRESENT: Darryl Haley, Andy Aiello, John Edmondson, Adriene Hairston, Mary Huller, Waleed Ismael, Brandy Jones, Maria Jones, Natalie Krusling, Pat LaFleur, Adam Przeklasa, John Ravasio, Jason Roe, Shannel Satterfield and Khaled Shammout and Tara Walker
OTHERS PRESENT:  Kim Schaefer (Legal Counsel-Vorys) and Liz Peak (Consultant)
1. Call to Order
Mr. Keesee called the meeting to order.

2. Pledge of Allegiance
The Pledge of Allegiance was recited. 
3. Approval of Minutes of January 17th, 2023 
Mr. Keesee moved, and Ms. Black seconded that the minutes of the January 17th, 2023, be approved. By voice vote the committee approved the minutes.
4. Fuel Heading Report
Mr. Pinkelton presented the quarterly fuel hedging report which indicated that as of January 31st, 2023, fuel is favorable to budget by $171,228.  

The Committee accepted the report as presented.
5. Financial Report as of January 31st, 2023
Mr. Pinkelton presented the preliminary January financial reports. Total revenues were $17.3 million, which is favorable to budget by $530,000. Total expenses were $11.3 million, which is favorable to budget by $1.6 million. Fare revenue was favorable to budget by $61,000. Mr. Pinkelton then reviewed the contributing factors to these variances.

The Committee accepted the report as presented.
6. Investment of Funds Report as of January 31st, 2023
Mr. Pinkelton presented the report noting the yields of SORTA 3.81% for January compared to the prior month of 3.62% for the month of December. 

Mr. Pinkelton presented the report noting yields for the Infrastructure Transit Fund of 3.73% for January compared to the prior month of 3.57% for the month of December. 

The Committee approved the report as presented.
7. New Business
The next regular meeting of the Finance Committee has been scheduled for Tuesday, March 21st, 2023, at 9:00 A.M.
8. Adjournment

The meeting adjourned at 9:16 A.M.
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